[image: image2.png]



OPSIG/DISSIG Meeting - Actions
Thursday 23rd February 2017
2pm-4pm
Hackney Co-operative Developments, 62 Beechwood Rd, London E8 3DY
Chair: Anstey Bligh (MRS Living Independent)
Attendees:

· Carly Attridge – St Joseph’s Hospice 
· David Holland – Age UK East London 

· Jackie Brett – Hackney CVS 

· Odet Boateng – One Housing 

· Radka Bailey – Centra

· Sandra Uribe – Centra

· Shamima Aktar – HSCF/CYPPF, Hackney CVS

· Shirley Murgraff – Connect Hackney

· Sue Sinton Smith – DeafBlind UK 
Guest Speaker: 

· Emily Tullock, Healthwatch Hackney - Communications & Engagement Manager, Hackney Devolution Pilot
Apologies:

· Chaya Spitz – Interlink Foundation 
· Elizabeth Puddicombe – Jewish Care 

· Elizabeth Sheppard – One Housing 

· Hazel McKenzie – HCEO

· Joseph Doran – Outward

· Steven Reading – Alzheimers Society

Matters arising of last meeting – Actions followed up 
Transport Meeting Actions:
· How do we support people with Dementia and High Needs - Access Local Amenities

Claire Smith (Hackney Community Transport) at the last meeting shared with colleagues that TFL are piloting in some boroughs about allowing support workers/carers on transport to assist the service user. 
Action – CS to share Joyce from TFL’s contact details to SA and SA to contact Joyce to find out why they have that regulation and what the purpose of the regulation is for not allowing support workers/carers to assist clients. 

Outcome – SA emailed Joyce and Joyce responded that she is responsible for the Dial-a-Ride service. If anyone has a specific issue you want Joyce to look into for e.g. a need for more than one companion related to their assistance requirements, email details to DAR@tfl.gov.uk and they can potentially agree special arrangements. 

· How do we support people with Dementia and High Needs – Transport Options with those with Dementia 
There was a meeting with Hackney Dementia Alliance steering group members, the project manager named Esther from Alzheimers Society is looking at making the whole of London dementia friendly. Esther is in conversation with Sadiq Khan’s workstreams about Transport for London and about dementia training awareness. AB suggested it would be useful for SM to get touch with Esther to see what is out there.
Action – AB to send SM Esther’s email address – done 
· Connect Hackney Transport research project

The draft of the proposal was currently to be reviewed at the Connect Hackney Steering Group meeting. 
Action – SM to give an update of the proposal at the next OPSIG meeting 

· General Query

In Barking and Dagenham older people cannot have taxi card and freedom pass, they can only have one of the two.

Action – SA to find out if this applies in Hackney 

Outcome - SA emailed Hannah Moorehouse and she confirmed in Hackney,  people can have both,  there is no either/or decision. 

Devolution Overview 

Action – SA to invite Emily Tullock from Healthwatch Hackney to the next meeting to give an overview of her role. 

One day conference – How can we make Hackney a good place to grow old?
Action – to discuss at the next meeting 

To follow up this action 
HSCF Upcoming Meetings
· 06 12 2016 – Come and hear about the planned changes in the benefit system
· 08 12 2016 – Are you working in people’s homes?
Action – SA to email colleagues details of these events and share notes of the meeting 
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Safeguarding Concerns at AUEL
Jane Caldwell raised concerns at Age UK East London regarding safeguarding concerns. 

Action – JC to raise concern with Jackie Brett and give an update at next OPSIG/DISSIG Meeting 

Outcome - JC has raised the safeguarding alerts and they are looking at underlying patterns and the effect of the cuts on the elderly. An event will be organised by David Holland on this in Hackney during June 2017. 
Actions for meeting 23 02 2017:
Connect Hackney draft Transport Proposal 
The draft transport proposal will be discussed at the Connect Hackney Steering Group April 2017. 

Actions:

· SA to send the draft proposal to all

· SM to share update of this proposal 

Update on changes to Hackney health system - Emily Tullock, Communications & Engagement Manager, Hackney Devolution Pilot
Action – ET to share the presentation slides to SA to share with all. 
Older People’s Summit
DH is organising an event for Thursday 29th June about general crisis in the Health and Social Care. 
Actions:
· DH to share the formal letter invitation once ready to SA to circulate to all 

· CA suggested to DH to get in touch with someone from Eye Wheeler campaign which covers the youth element in Health and Social care – CA to share information to DH
Research on ageing, disability and social inclusion 
Philip Corran researcher in the division of health and social care at Kings College is conducting a project on the mobility of older Londoners with disabilities. He interested in understanding the how well older Londoners are able to get about on a day-to-day basis and maintain their mobility outside of the home as they age.

Action – JB to share information sheet to all

Transport Meeting Actions 
· Community transport part of the solution – CS is on maternity leave, SA to invite Phil Stockley to give an update. 
· Mentors and volunteers part of the solution – JD to give an update at the next meeting 
· Funding immediate and long term – JB to give an update next meeting 
· Sandra from Alzheimers Society is collecting good and bad case studies on service user experience’s on Taxi Card – AB to share contact details to SA, SA to invite Sandra to next meeting 
Topic for next meeting:

· Transport meeting actions – Update from facilitators 
· Case Studies regarding transport – Sandra Philip (SA to invite)
· IIT- AB to invite someone to next SIG meeting 
Any Other Business

· Hackney Unites more in common event 
HSCF are going to co-organise the ‘More in Common’ event with Hackney Unites on the Hackney Unites #moreincommon event Saturday 17 June at Hackney Community College.
If you are able to run workshops in relation to public issues to email shamima@hcvs.org.uk or Jackie@hcvs.org.uk. 

· Telecare charging consultation - Deadline 26th February 2017
The Council is currently consulting on proposals to start charging for the Telecare service, and would really like to hear your views.

The proposed model includes:
· No charge for care eligible clients

· A charge of £5.50 per week for other Service Users

· A reduced charge of £2 per week for users who receive Pension Credit.

For new users only, there will be a charge of £25 to cover the ‘start-up’ costs of the service, and a free six week trial for new users who are being discharged home from hospital.

The consultation runs from 28th November until 26th February 2017, and is available online at www.hackney.gov.uk/telecare.

Please distribute this message to colleagues who may be interested in participating in the consultation.

Contact telecare.consultation@hackney.gov.uk if you have any questions about the consultation. 

Date of next meeting :

Thursday 18th May 2017

2pm-4pm

Venue to be confirmed
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		Meeting

		Come and Hear about the latest changes in the benefit system  



		Date

		Tuesday 6th December 2016



		Chair

		Stephen Hanshaw, Job Centre Plus (SH)



		Note taker

		Shamima Aktar, Hackney CVS (SA)





		Attendees



		Name

		Organisation



		1. Andrea Enisuoh (AE)

		Hackney CVS



		2. Abi Kingston (AK)

		Clapton Community Drop in



		3. Alejandra Gomes (AG)

		Latin American Women’s Aid



		4. Cathy Murphy (CM)

		Hackney Advice Forum



		5. Charlene Wilkes (CW)

		Family Mosaic



		6. Elizabeth Ladipo (EL)

		Off Centre



		7. Eve Greenblatt (EG)

		Yad Voezer



		8. Gulizar Yaldiz (GY)

		Alevi Cultural Centre and Cemevi



		9. Jacqueline Fraser (JF)

		SHP Hackney



		10. Jackie Brett (JB)

		Hackney CVS



		11. Joan Foley (JFO)

		POhWER



		12. Linda Debra (LD)

		DWP



		13. Marrianne Sagster (MS)

		Social Action for Health



		14. Maureen Arthur (MA)

		Family Mosaic



		15. Michael Posen (MP)

		Agudas Israel Community Services



		16. Mikail Kaya (MK)

		Derman Advice Service  



		17. Mirinda Taggart (MT)

		Teens and Toddlers



		18. Philip Hamilton (PH)

		City & Hackney Mind



		19. Rehana Akram (RA)

		DWP



		20. Rick Crust (RC)

		Age UK East London



		21. Rosemary Jawara (RJ)

		Beersheba Living Well



		22. Shamim Ahmed (SAH)

		St Josephs Hospice



		23. Susan Janes (SJ)

		Guinness Partnership



		24. Tanisha Watson-Reynolds (TW)

		Wayside Community Centre



		25. Tracy Clonan, (TC)

		Mind in the City, Hackney & Waltham Forest



		26. Vanessa Kirkpatrick (VK)

		Hackney Playbus





		Agenda Items



		



		1

		Welcome and Introduction                                  



		2

		Benefit Cap Update 



		3

		Universal Credit Update



		4

		Other changes in the benefit system



		5

		Forward Planning Network



		6

		Next Steps





1. Welcomes and Introduction


The meeting began by everyone introducing themselves and saying what organisation they represent.


2. Benefit Cap Update
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Stephen Hanshaw (SH) Borough partnership manager (Tower Hamlets, Hackney and City of London) presented and gave an overview and update on the benefit cap.


Overview:


· Benefit cap 1st phase is with us- as of 7th November anyone that has been previously capped under the 1st phase was recapped.


· In Hackney new cases would be capped under the implementation which will be started 9th January 2017. 


· If you have anyone that you are currently working with who lives in Tower Hamlets the cases for reassessment will be start from the 16th January.

· Carers allowance and guardian allowance were not previously exempt, now they are. 


  Benefit weekly/monthly amount:


The weekly and monthly amounts of the annual benefit cap levels are as follows:


· £20,000 (couples with our without children or lone parents) = £384.62 per week; £1,666.67 per month 


· £13,400 (single adults with no children) = £257.69 per week; £1,116.67 per month


Greater London (the 32 London Boroughs plus the City of London) only:


· £23,000 (couples with or without children or lone parents) = £442.31 per week; £1,916.67 per month 


· £15,410 (single adults with no children) = £296.35 per week; £1,284.17 per month

Exemptions:

There are certain benefits that will exempt you if you are in receipt of them from the benefit cap affecting you and they are:

· Anyone that is currently in receipt of attendance allowance


· What would have been DLA in some cases PIP


· Employment supports component


· Guardian allowance


· Industrial benefit


· Guarantee income payments before April 2005


· Independence payment


· Working tax credit


· Housing Benefit 

· Pension Credit Age 

Benefits that are taken into account for revisits:


· Bereavement allowance 


· Child Benefit 


· Child Tax Credit


· Employment Support (where the support component isn’t awarded) 


· Housing Benefit


· Capacity Benefit


· Income Support 


· Jobseekers Allowance


· Maternity Allowance 


· Disability Allowance


· Universal Credit


Each office has a single point of contact specifically look at benefit capped people primarily with the view to support them and help them into work.


Action: SH to share the Hackney and Tower Hamlets list that he covers. 


Questions and Answers


Q. Universal Credit will this be paid for the hours or is it based on your earning?


A. SH - ‘The earning is £438 a month whether you are as a couple or single, the hours become relevant for Universal credit purposes’.


Q. In regards to exempt, is it administered centrally above us?


A. SH - ‘I will have to check, what happens is that there were two sets of lists sent through the job centre and sent through to the local authority colleagues to work the way through, the idea for job centre colleague is to contact people that will be affected by the benefit cap to offer them with some additional resource to become more skilled to start work or if they’re not capped make sure it happens, the local authority colleagues have a slightly similar role.’

Q. Recently visited Job Centre and was really dismayed at the way that person was treated, How do you propose to help people back into work?

A. SH - ‘If you go to the Job Centre and the treatment isn’t right please let me know. There is no question of naming and shaming it is a question of service that should be delivered not being delivered’.


Q. There are limited jobs in London and looking at the skills some people have although hackney is a changing borough, how are people going to be ‘helped’ to get a job?

A. SH - ‘At the moment quite a lot of European Social Fund (ESF) money that’s in borough or boroughs to deliver additional support to a different programmes to people who have additional barriers to return to work. Both local authorities have pilots of ESF money doing different things to the community to look to help people have more steps to return to employment. There is something called ‘Love London working’ which is partnership of 16 housing providers delivering additional support not just for their tenants but wider audience that us ESF funding. More recently partnership of local colleges have one tender to deliver ESOL for the unemployed that is ESF money and I am not sure if that is on stream right now but it soon will be.’

Q. Do you know the number of people in Hackney affected by the benefit cap?


A. SH -  ‘ Not right at the moment the reason for that is when the information comes over it comes from loads of different sources  you then have a process of refining that data, I will find out what the current status is.’

Q. In regards to the impact of the benefits, if an individual experiences benefit cuts because they do not meet the exempt criteria and they cannot find themselves in employment, what will happen to this person and what will the benefit cut look like?


A. SH – ‘If your benefit overall now is 23 and was 26 this will put you in a place where the benefit is capped which is the rent. The local authorities have supported individuals facing this type of cap through Discretion housing payment application, I will find out what the support will be.’


Q. How will people manage if their rent is not being paid?


A. SH – ‘The Discretion housing payment application will help bridge the gap.’


Q. Is it only housing benefit that is being capped?


A. LD – ‘Yes it will then depend on the benefit the individual is receiving’. 

Further details about the cap available here - https://www.gov.uk/benefit-cap/benefits-included-in-the-cap

3. Universal Credit Update

Stephen Hanshaw went through updates on Universal Credit. 

·  Universal Credit has been rolled out in Hackney since end of March 2016 and it is known as the live service model. 


·  Currently we have roughly 1200 claims that are active within Universal Credit in Hackney across Dalston, Hoxton and Hackney job centres. 


·  If a claim made to ESA and that claim wasn’t awarded or appealed this claim would stay within the old benefit system. 

· If people cannot wait for 6 weeks for first payment (which they have to pay back) they can apply for Universal Credit advance that is based up on whether they have got other income to live on or not. This is informed to the claimant by the work coach. 


· Each job centre has a set team in Hackney that supports people claiming benefit with a management structure work coaches they’re in (if you are having difficulty getting a phone number or email address to let Stephen know)


Universal Credit Full Service 

· Across the country there has been some various offices gone live for universal credit if you go onto gov.uk it will now give you a full list timeline of all the job centres that would be going live for the full service of universal credit. (https://www.gov.uk/guidance/universal-credit-full-service-and-live-service)


·  Tower Hamlets as of 22nd E14 and E3 go live because they are linked with Poplar Job Centre.


· 3rd week of March City Tower will go live E1, E1W, EC2, EDC3 and EC4.


· In Hackney it will go live in June 2018.  


· If  the postcodes are linked to job centre E2 which sits in both Hackney and Tower Hamlets and is linked to Hoxton job centre, E2 won’t go live till Hackney does because the postcode sits with Hoxton not with City Tower or Poplar.

· If people making claims as low income earners tax credits you wouldn’t be talking to HMRC anymore you will be making a claim for universal credit under full service it will include people that might be from one address to another and moving to a new address have to have new claim to housing benefit or they will otherwise be on JSA as an example the new claim to housing benefit being change of circumstances will draw them into the full service model on universal credit. 

· It is a fully digital platform – you can now access the system to look at your benefit i.e. how much it is, what it is for. You own your information regarding your account. 


· The telephone service and face to face service for those most vulnerable will be available.

Concerns/suggestions raised for Stephen to take back to management team:

·  Advance payments are not discussed at the time of claimant. 


·  Have a basic checklist for work coaches to go through with claimant to help support people. 

·  Budgeting support 

·  Telephone service- some people may not have enough credit to call, will be useful to make this service a Freephone service. 


RA and SH produce monthly reports of what their partner organisations are finding that is beyond what they can do, the above concerns will be included. 

Questions and Answers


Q. If claimant is working and they receive contribution Job Seekers they are being put on Universal Credit, is this correct?


A. SH- ‘No there is a new style for JSA for people that have paid contributions’. 


Q. If contribution based job seekers is not included in the Universal Credit, people are being put on to Universal Credit.


A. SH – ‘If this is happening please do let me know happy to follow that up’.

Q. There are a lot of changes happening in the benefit system, what sort of training or how much training are given to staff so that they are clear on giving out information because people do not know what they are entitled to?


A. SH – ‘ In terms of training all the work coaches are currently delivering Universal Credit as fairly robust training block of few things , if you has exampled if things have not happened as they should please do let me know.’

Q. Is there a calculator available so when you go in to the Job Centre you can ask for the checklist which the work coach can go through and see what is included?


A. RA – ‘There isn’t a calculator, 50% of what their assessment would be depends on circumstances and what other income they may have, The maximum award will include both personal allowance and under Universal Credit element which is known as housing cost element (housing benefit, rent etc) that is recovered over basic 6 month potentially 9 months depending on circumstances.’


Q. Is there any difference between full service and live service?


A. SH – ‘There are some big differences; the single gateway no longer applies. So whilst when universal credit service goes it will be for new claims to benefit it’s not going to be a big migration there is a window when live service and full service get together it’s not big migration it’s for new claim. The single gateway no longer applies anyone making a claim to benefit whether they’re single person with family, partner, kid, isn’t well all of that is gone, the biggest change is the lost of the single gateway and exempt for everyone who makes the claim to anyone or historically to anyone of the 6 benefits. ’

Q. Currently 18th June for Hackney it is only for new claimant of change of service?


A. SH – ‘ Yes, it is for everyone making a new claim then what you will then have there will be people still claiming JSA, ESA there will be people since March 2016 would have made a claim to live service universal credit from that date in June we will start to see people make claims under service model.’

Q. What will happen with council tax reduction?


A. SH -  ‘Council tax reduction is ministered by local authority the way the system work you make a claim to universal credit.’  

Q. In regards to accessing the system to access your information, will there be a phone app?


A. SH - ‘You can access it on device tablets and access it where you can get internet access; I will find out about the phone app and get back to you.’  


The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, completing in September 2018. The following link (click on the link below) provides rollout schedule.

 


Guidance: Universal Credit transition to full service

Information on Universal Credit - https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit/overview 

 

4. Other changes in the benefit system


· Child tax credit coming April 2017

· NHS rate remain the same as they are frozen for next 2-3 years

Personal Independent Payment (PIP)

RA gave a brief overview on PIP:

· DLA was phased in 2013

· The reassessment started in October - there are people who are on DLA ages between 16 – 64yrs will now be told they will now have to come off DLA inviting claim to PIP. 

· With people that were 65 and over on the 8th of April 2013 they’re not affected by these changes, they stay on their DLA until there is a need for it

· People that were sent letters to say their DLA will stop cannot appeal against this- there is no law legislation left for that.

· The letter sent to people to say their DLA has stopped will include an invite to claim to PIP and a timeline is given when you need to claim to PIP. 

· In order to claim to PIP you have to phone up and register – if no contacts are made another letter will be sent as reminder. 

· If the person is vulnerable, DWP visiting team go out to see the person as to why they have not responded to the letter. 

· In terms of registering the claim, anyone can do that on behalf of the person as long as they are with you.

· Once the claim is registered PIP2 form is sent and asked to return within a timeline – if you are unable to send within the timeline given you can ask for extension however you must ring to do this and they will give you an extension as to when to return the form. 

· When the PIP2 form returns the next stage is face to face consultation, not everybody will have to go but majority of people will have to go face to face consultation only if there is enough evidence there to make a decision.

· The last letters will go out September 2017 – the idea is to put everyone on to PIP at March 2018.

· The reason why reviews are done to keep in contact with the claimant- in the past some people were not contacted for 20 years and ensuring the right rate is being paid. 

Questions and Answers


Q. What is the current timeline from when the form gets returned?


A. RA – ‘It is about 11 weeks at the moment if it is a new claim, if it is DLA to PIP it’s a little bit longer 14-16 weeks about that timeline.’ 

Q. Does DLA payment stop?


A. RA – ‘ No as long as the claimant has put in their claim the DLA would stay in payment until we have actually processed the PIP claim.’


Universal Credit- Child Benefit

LD briefly explained the changes on Child Benefit occurring as of April 2017:

·  From 6th April 2017 anybody that has more than 2 children will not be able to claim universal credit they will have to claim tax credit until November 2018


·  If you have 3rd child whilst you are on universal credit you will not get any benefit for that 3rd child. (detailed information still to be released) 

Questions and Answers 


Q. What if you have twins or triplets?


A. LD – ‘That is out for consultation as there will be some exemptions.’


Q. Is this for existing benefit or for new claims?


A. LD – ‘ This is for new claims.’


Changes to State Pension

RA gave a quick update on State Pension: 


· It is now called the New State Pension


· The age will rise as we move on


· Main changes flat rate – everyone will get one flat rate 

· People on the state pension at the moment are not affected by the changes

· Anybody that retires after 6th April 2017 they will fall into the transitional period.

· Need to have 35 years full record to get the basic pension.


· From 6th April 2017 you can no longer inherit a pension – if you are married or in partnership you can no longer inherit the pension from your partner. Anyone that has retired before 6th April 2017 can inherit. 


· Divide pension no longer available.


· Carers allowance would automatically get contributions 


· Women that have been looking after children up to the age of 12 they can get National insurance.

The procurement system used by DWP

SH gave an update on the procurement system DWP uses.


· The procurement system DWP uses to fund programmes has changed.


· The flexible support grant available possible to work with organisations to develop bespoke programmes to add value to support local community groups has ended and replaced by dynamic purchase system.

·  This change occurred 28th November the new process is up and running. 

Actions:


· SH to put together basic overview of changes coming in April 2017

· SA to email RA and invite to LDSIG to give an overview on PIP and presentation on the assessment criteria.  

· At the next meeting to do a session on state pension

· SH to send information on what the dynamic purchase system process change looks like. 

5. Forward Planning Network


·  To meet 4 times a year

·  Hoxton Job Centre can offer space (if anyone else has a bigger space to use to let JB know)

6. Next Steps


Include next agenda:

· Arrange a meeting Feb/March and do a session on Universal Credit and State pension. (a whole day session)

· Feedback from sites that have gone live ( have that as a standing item on the agenda)

· Poplar is rolling out February – look at the full service.

7. Any Other Business


JB is pulling together everyone that is providing supported employment for disabled people for a meeting in Jan/Feb. The idea of the meeting is to look at what each other are doing and perhaps come out with a strategy. If anyone is doing that and want more information about this meeting to email Jackie on jackie@hcvs.org.uk. 
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Department for Work & Pensions





Introduction to benefit cap


The existing cap





The Government introduced the benefit cap in 2013








Currently, households are capped at £500 per week for couples and lone parents (£26,000 per year) and £350 per week for single people with no children (£18,200 per year) 








Evaluation of the benefit cap has shown that capped households were 41% more likely to enter employment compared to similar uncapped households








The evaluation also showed that 44% of the households affected by benefit cap were in London
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Department for Work & Pensions





The rationale for lowering the benefit cap levels


			This is a key part of the Government’s commitment to full employment.  The benefit cap continues to provide a clear incentive to work, helping to reduce long term welfare dependency


			This is about incentivising work and promoting fairness for working households, whilst continuing to support the most vulnerable claimants


			Lowering the benefit cap to £20,000, except in Greater London where it will be £23,000, emphasises the message that it’s not fair for someone on benefits to be receiving more than many people in work 


			Households which include a member who is entitled to Working Tax Credit, or who qualifies for the in-work exemption in Universal Credit are exempt from the cap, creating a clear incentive to move into employment


			There are a number of exemptions to the cap to protect the most vulnerable, for example those in receipt of Personal Independence Payments (PIP) and Disability Living Allowance (DLA)
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Benefit cap weekly/monthly amounts 





The weekly and monthly amounts of the annual benefit cap levels are as follows:





£20,000 (couples with our without children or lone parents) = £384.62 per week; £1,666.67 per month 





£13,400 (single adults with no children) = £257.69 per week; £1,116.67 per month





Greater London (the 32 London Boroughs plus the City of London) only:


£23,000 (couples with or without children or lone parents) = £442.31 per week; £1,916.67 per month 





£15,410 (single adults with no children) = £296.35 per week; £1,284.17 per month
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Department for Work & Pensions





Exemptions


The exemptions that currently apply to the benefit cap will continue to apply 





The Welfare Reform and Work Act (2016) includes new exemptions from the benefit cap:


As part of the wider Government strategy to invest in and support carers, all carers entitled to Carer’s Allowance or payments towards carer’s costs in Universal Credit will be exempt from the benefit cap, whether living with the cared for person, or not


We will also be exempting all recipients of Guardian’s Allowance from the benefit cap. This recognises the service that guardians provide by providing a stable home for children where a parent has died 





These exemptions will be brought in by regulations later in the year





The Discretionary Housing Payment funding guidance has been updated in the interim so that these certain carers might be considered a priority by Local Authorities when awarding Discretionary Housing Payments
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Update on benefit cap progress


 The Welfare Reform and Work  Act (2016) received Royal Assent on 16 March.  Part of the Act covered the benefit cap changes. The changes to the cap level will be introduced in the autumn of 2016.








Local authorities and DWP districts have received their scans of potentially capped claimants





Claimant notifications will commence imminently, and our Gov.UK pages, including the benefit cap calculator, will be updated in time to support this
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Department for Work & Pensions





Next stages – claimant notification





We will shortly start to send notifications to claimants potentially affected by the lowered benefit cap





The notification provides information about:


the new benefit cap levels


which benefits are included in cap calculations


who the cap will not apply to (exemptions)


support that is available from jobcentres, local authorities and voluntary organisations (e.g. Shelter and Citizens Advice)


what claimants should do next


where claimants can find out more information 


a further notification will be sent to claimants potentially affected by the lowered benefit cap levels in due course


benefit cap changes implementation in late autumn 2016





Following issue of notifications:





Work coaches will start to discuss the benefit cap and the support available with claimants attending their scheduled interviews, or those who have booked a voluntary interview
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Department for Work & Pensions





Discretionary Housing Payments 


To recognise that claimants may need further financial support with their housing costs in order to adjust to the benefit cap, local authorities can provide additional support through the use of Discretionary Housing Payments (DHP)





Local authorities will be able to use this funding to support households to adjust to the welfare reforms





In addition, we will provide New Burdens funding to assist with Local Authority administration costs
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Department for Work & Pensions





Next steps for partnership teams 





Local partnership teams will contact local third party partner organisations to tell them that some claimants will receive notifications, and to seek their help to signpost claimants to the relevant support





Continue to provide on-going liaison with our key delivery partners, e.g. local authorities and devolved administrations





Be aware that a benefit cap update article will be published in Touchbase e-magazine about the issue of claimant notifications





Ask partners to host a link to the Welfare Reform and Work Act (2016), details will be provided later





Partnership teams to be aware of high level brief that has been shared with Citizen's Advice, Shelter, Money Advice Service, and OSEF members
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Contact information to be supplied to claimants 





For information, and for claimants to see how much their housing benefit will be impacted please refer to the benefit cap  gov.uk page www.gov.uk/benefit-cap,  which includes an online calculator (benefit cap page and calculator will be updated in time for commencement of claimant notifications)








Benefit cap helpline  		  Telephone: 0345 605 7064


	  Textphone: 0345 608 8551





Welsh language benefit cap helpline		  Telephone: 0345 605 7066		  Textphone: 0345 608 8551








Universal Credit Service Centre helpline		  Telephone: 0345 6000 723 


		  Textphone: 0345 6000 743





Welsh Language Universal Credit		  Telephone: 0345 600 3018


Service Centre helpline	       Textphone: 0345 6000 743
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Other sources of information and support for claimants 





To contact the local authority visit www.Gov.UK/find-your-local-council





Help and advice can be sought from - www.citizensadvice.org.uk for England and Wales; or www.cas.org.uk for Scotland





Shelter offers confidential advice on housing, benefits and debt. Contact the freephone Housing Advice Helpline on 0808 800 4444, or visit www.shelter.org.uk in Scotland and England; or www.sheltercymru.org.uk in Wales





Money Advice Service offer free independent advice on budgeting, savings and dealing with debt.  Visit www.moneyadviceservice.org.uk
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		Meeting

		Are you working in people’s home?  



		Date and Time 

		Thursday 8th December 2016,  10am-12pm



		Chair

		Gareth Wall, Public Health (GW)



		Note taker

		Shamima Aktar, Hackney CVS (SA)



		Guest Speaker 

		Dr Rhiannon England, NHS CCG





		   Attendees



		Name

		Organisation



		Barbara Karolewics (BK)

		Family Mosaic



		Electra Solomon (ES)

		Elect Care 



		Gareth Walsh (GW)

		Community Supporters, Volunteer Centre Hackney/One Hackney and City



		Gunter Gosain (GG)

		Family Mosaic



		India Roche (IR)

		City & Hackney Mind 



		Jackie Brett (JB)

		Hackney CVS



		John Siddique (JS)

		Hackney People First



		Joy Kahumbu (JK)

		Compassionate Neighbours



		Raj Radia (RR)

		City & Hackney Local Pharmaceutical Commitee



		Rebecca Wright (RW)

		Private Housing





		Agenda Items



		



		1

		Welcome and Introduction                                  



		2

		The aim of the meeting 



		3

		Group Discussion:


· Are there common issues that concern you when you visit people at their homes?

· Do you feel you know where to refer people for support?



		4

		Five to thrive presentation – Dr Rhiannon England, CCG 



		5

		Next Steps 



		6

		Any Other Business 





1. Welcomes and Introduction


The meeting began by everyone introducing themselves and saying what organisation they represent.

2. The aim of this meeting 

The aim of this meeting is to explore experiences of organisations working in people’s homes and to see what other things might be useful for people in terms of training and tools to signpost from. 


RW from LBH will be working in the private rented sector team in the council; part of her role will be to try to identify those households and other wellbeing issues. 

3. Group Discussion 

JB shared an example of a toolkit like a checklist which is used by Age UK Lewisham when going into people’s homes.
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Are there common issues that concern you when you visit people at their homes and do you feel you know where to refer people for support? – Discussion within the group:

·  From One Hackney programme people not having food in their fridge is quite common – it is about knowing what to do about this in that situation 


·  If the checklist was used to ask these questions to the person when going into their homes support will be needed around how to handle difficult conversation with the person. 

·  When delivering medicines people’s home and something that isn’t right in the person home is spotted will be good to know who to refer to and how to refer. 


· There is a big gap of getting people out of their houses.


· Part of the issue is if you are regular visitor in somebody’s house you can see the differences. 


JB and GW Suggested ideas to refer people:


·  IT enablers 


· Carers booklet 


· Hackney iCare


Suggested ideas within the group:


·  How do we train people entering vulnerable people’s homes? – this can be explored as training 


·  If there are people visiting people’s home as a one off i.e. gas person, milkman etc would be useful to have a simple number for them to call if they notice something unusual. 


·  Perhaps include list of services to enable people. 


·  Include little films on iCare


· Safeguarding messages and prevention message is needed when going into people’s homes – 2 different training is needed 


· Motivational interviews is a good training to look into


· Homecare training 


4. Five to Thrive 

RE is a GP and the Mental Health lead at City and Hackney CCG. She and her colleagues are doing a five to thrive project. 


RE handed out her presentation on five to thrive and explained five to thrive. 

What is Five to thrive all about?


Five to thrive is about five ways to wellbeing evidence based these are not made up or invented by somebody.  These are nationally recognised. Five to thrive is five simple things you can do to improve your mental health. 


What are the Five to thrive?


1. Connect - Connect with the people around you. With family, friends, colleagues and neighbours. At home, work, school or in your local community.

2. Be Active - Go for a walk or run. Step outside. Cycle. Play a game. Garden. Dance. Exercising makes you feel good.

3. Take Notice - Be curious. Catch sight of the beautiful. Remark on the unusual. Notice the changing seasons. Savour the moment, whether you are walking to work, eating lunch or talking to friends.

4. Keep Learning - Try something new. Rediscover an old interest. Sign up for that course. Take on a different responsibility at work. Fix a bike.

5. Give - Do something nice for a friend, or a stranger. Thank someone. Smile. Volunteer your time. Join a community group.

The five to thrive website is now active - http://fivetothrive.net/ 


RE suggested those going into people’s home and if they have a computer to go on to the five to thrive website and tell them to think about the five ways to wellbeing tells you what is on locally i.e. local classes, exercise, mindfulness. 


Vision for Future 


The vision for the future for five to thrive is for it to be embedded in everything. The Learning trusts have embedded the five to thrive framework in their wellbeing strategy for schools.  


Strategic Objective 


The enhance primary care service which is a step down service to people with server mental illness is coming back into primary care, it is part of the recovery care plan. 

Marketing 

Website requires a lot of work, now have IT support which means the website is starting to work.  In terms of marketing RE is keen on suggestions on how and where to promote. 

Suggestions by colleagues in regards to promoting five to thrive:

·  Leaflet – postcard size – clear with big bold writing which can be given to people when going into people’s home


·  Booklet  - people to pick it up and take away


· Social Media i.e. facebook, Instagram, twitter  to get the message across 


· Different language accessible on leaflets/booklets 


· Embed Five to thrive in trainings i.e. adult social care training


· Would be useful to provide training on five to thrive, then people trained can deliver to others. 


Actions: 


· Five to thrive framework to be embedded in everything - RE to include Pharmacy on her list. 


· SA to share RE email address for all to send more suggestions in terms of marketing five to thrive. 


·  India from mind run projects such as mindfulness in secondary schools – RE to connect IR up with the learning trust. 


· The training for people working in people’s home – embed five to thrive 

5. Next Steps


GW is developing a wider network across the council services across partner organisation.  GW will be contacting partner organisations to gather suggestion tools for this network and gathering more suggestions in terms of experience of going into people’s homes. 

JB and SA will be arranging another meeting in 3 months’ time with the aim to have a wider meeting to bring some of the statutory partners and other VCS. 
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income that you are entitled to? Information and Advice

GP Surgery: safe and independent living
Rented (Council) ] Rented (Private) (] HA[] Owned ] Tl Qa0 706407/ | Fax0i20 7376 9217
Email sail@ageuklands.org.uk or sail@nhsnet
&Ly d
Telephone: EtthIty: Stones End Centre | 11 Scovell Road | London | SE1 1QQ
: : ek
Southwark resident: (] Age 50+ [] Please return checklist to: sm@fg‘ﬁ W
sail@ageuklands.org.uk or sail@nhs.net  ciinical commissioning Group SR
SECURITY AND FIRE SAFETY
Would you like advice from your Safer Neighbourhood Team regarding home security, a recent Yes/No
incident of crime or anti-social behaviour in your area? Police
Do you have an odd job at home that you would like some help with? Would you like a Home Fire Safety Yes/No
check or do you need working smoke alarms? Age UK Lewisham and Southwark Handyperson Team (AUKLS)
Would you need help to leave your home in the event of a fire/emergency? Fire Safety Team Yes/No
Have you ever bought services from someone who knocked at the door, or sent money to anyone who contacted Yes/No
you by phone or mail saying you had won money or a gift unexpectedly? Southwark Council — Trading Standards
HEALTH AND WELLBEING
Would you like to talk to someone about smoking, alcohol or substance misuse? Stop Smoking Service or Lifeline Southwark Yes/No
Have you had a fall or a near miss in the last year that has NOT been investigated or treated? Strength and Balance Line Yes/No
Would you like support for a visual impairment? BlindAid Yes/No
Do you need a pendant alarm? Southwark Council Yes/No
Do you need Telecare equipment e.g. a monitored smoke alarm or reminders to do something? Southwark Council Yes/No
Have you lost weight recently without meaning to or are you eating less than usual and have NOT been Yes/No
referred to a dietician? SAIL Care Navigator
Would you like to talk to someone about help around the home, accessing health, care or support services, Yes/No
social activities, exercise classes or befriending? SAIL Care Navigator
Would you like support with managing stress, anxiety or low mood? Talking Therapies Southwark Yes/No
Are you worried about memory loss, or do you care for someone with dementia and would like to speak to Yes/No
someone about support available? Alzheimer’s Society Southwark
Do you on an unpaid basis spend time caring for someone due to their frailty, physical or mental illness, disability Yes/No
or addiction? Would you like to talk to someone about support available to you? Southwark Carers
Would you like to give feedback about your experience of using healthcare services? Healthwatch Southwark Yes/No
LIVING CONDITIONS
Is your home cold? Would you like advice about keeping warm, saving energy and the grants Yes/No
available to help with heating and insulation? Citizens Advice Southwark
Are you worried about the condition/repair/maintenance of your home? Information & Advice Yes/No
Do you have any difficulties using the bath/toilet/kitchen facilities? Do you have difficulties getting in and out of Yes/No
your home, or using stairs? If yes, please specify your area of difficulty: Southwark Council Occupational Therapy
INCOME AND FINANCE
Are you having trouble paying your bills or would you like someone to help check that you are receiving all the Yes/No

Visited by: From:

Date: Telephone/Email:

IMPORTANT: This must be read to the client “In signing this form you are consenting to this information being shared

with partner organisations in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998"
Please tick here if completing by phone to demonstrate you have discussed this with the client [

Signed (client/representative):
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